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On Saturday, October 17, a seminar was held at Belvedere for New York area blessed families. Guest 

speakers included Rev. Won Pil Kim, Mrs. Mal Sook Lee, Dr. Durst, and Phyllis Kim. In an inspirational 

message by Rev. Kim, we were urged to continue to lovingly serve the people closest to us: our spouses, 

our children, and our fellow members. Mrs. Lee spoke of the importance of paying loving attention to our 

children, who are so special and so sensitive, and Mrs. Kim, who explained the current educational 

program at Jacob House Children's Center. 

 

Dr. Durst introduced the afternoon discussion, in which he asked us to think creatively about our role in 

the church. Then the couples broke into small discussion groups, which brought up ideas for further 

organization and communication. As a result of the meeting, a newsletter was published in November, 

1981, which also gives further details of the meeting. 

 

 


